
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 5, 2000 
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M  NO. 34-00: 
 
 
 
TO:  DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION ENGINEERS 
 
FROM: Greg Xanders, State Construction Engineer 
 
COPIES: Charles Goodman, Archie Montgomery, Area Construction Engineers 
 
SUBJECT: IMPLEMENTATION OF REVISED FRICTION COURSE LIMITS 
  (ON SHOULDERS OF LIMITED ACCESS FACILITIES) 
 
 
Effective immediately, please implement the change involved in reducing the distance 
between the rumble strip and the edge of the travel lane from 16 inches to 12 inches, as 
defined in Billy Hattaway’s memorandum dated November 27, 2000 (see attached copy). 
 
The extension of the friction course onto the shoulder is reduced from the current 1’ to 8”, 
resulting in 4” less friction course adjacent to each rumble strip.  Please adjust friction course 
payment to reflect the decrease in friction course quantities. 
 
Should you have any questions, please advise. 
 
GX/mc 
Attachments 
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